AGENDA ITEM: 8

THE ROLE AND APPOINTMENT OF PARISH AND TOWN COUNCIL
REPRESENTATIVES TO THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE AND THE STANDARDS
COMMITTEE (ENGLAND) REGULATIONS 2008 (THE 2008 REGULATIONS)

(Advice received from Standards for England — 10 February 2010)

Paragraph 4(2) of the 2008 Regulations states that, ‘where an authority is a responsible
authority, it must ensure that at least two members of the standards committee are
members of parish councils for which it is responsible, who are not also members of the
responsible authority.’

Paragraph 7(4) of the 2008 Regulations states that, ‘where a meeting of a standards
committee, or sub-committee of a standards committee, is convened to discharge any
function specified... relating to a member or former member of a parish council, no
decision may be taken unless at least one member of a parish council for which the
authority is the responsible authority, is present when such matters are being
considered.’

The role of parish representatives

Parish representatives can be involved in any case being considered by the standards
committee. However, the 2008 Regulations make it a requirement that any sub-
committee or standards committee meeting that makes any decision on a case
concerning a parish councillor has to have a parish representative.

Having a parish representative on cases about parish or town councillors ensures that
the standards committee has a member with experience and understanding of local
councils. They also bring with them knowledge about local issues which is helpful when
assessing parish cases.

The best structure for a responsible authority’s standards committee

Although the legislation states that a standards committee of a responsible authority
must have at least two members that are parish councillors, Standards for England
recommends they have three and that at least two are from different parish councils.

Why is it important to have three parish representatives?

Having three parish representatives on the standards committee of an authority will
ensure that cases concerning parishes can be considered and dealt with in a timely
manner. It ensures there are sufficient parish representatives to hear a case at all
stages; even in the instance where one of the representatives is conflicted out, sick, on
leave or otherwise unavailable.

In cases where a standards committee only has one parish representative who is
conflicted out of dealing with a case, the authority will have to appoint a new parish
representative before continuing with the case. The 2008 Regulations do not make it
possible to borrow a parish representative in the way they do independent members.



Appointment of parish representative

Your authority must decide how to recruit and appoint parish or town council
representatives. Your parish and town council representative should have the trust of
town and parish councils in your area, so you should involve them in the selection
procedure.

If you are finding it difficult to find a parish or town council representative, your local
county association of local councils may be able to help you. For example, the county
association may be able to give you a list of possible candidates. They may also be
prepared to conduct an election process for you.

This process should receive the support of the parish and town councils in the area and
show that you want to appoint standards committee members in a fair and open way.
Note: Not every parish or town council in a district area has to have an appointed
standards committee member.



